A meeting of the Board of Selectmen was held on Monday, March 13, 2017 at 11:15 am.

Present: William Dowling, Chairman; John Margie, Clerk; David Sheedy; George Samia, Town Administrator; and Gloria Mitchell, Administrative Assistant.

∜illiam Dowling stated that the reason for the meeting was to vote on a Scope of Work with Ransom Consulting.

George Samia explained that this was the final piece for the work to be done to clean up the former Eastern States Steel Site and former Precise Engineering Site. Ransom Consulting, Inc. is the company that will be handling the cleanup.

M/Margie, s/Sheedy, a unanimous vote, to approve the Scope of Work for in support of the Town's Mass Development Brownfields Redevelopment Fund Site Assessment Application for the former Precise Engineering facility located at 54 West Union Street and to give the Town Administrator, George Samia, the authority to sign any necessary paperwork.

M/Margie, s/Sheedy, a unanimous vote, to approve the Scope of Work for in support of the Town's Mass Development Brownfields Redevelopment Fund Site Assessment Application for the former Eastern States Steel facility located at 36 Cook Street and to give the Town Administrator, George Samia, the authority to sign any necessary paperwork.

M/Sheedy, s/Dowling, motion to adjourn.

VOTE: Yes - Dowling, Margie, Sheedy; a unanimous vote in favor.

Meeting adjourned at 10:20 am

Board of Selectmen Meeting March 13, 2017